DUKES COUNTY HEALTH COUNCIL

Minutes

Thursday February 23, 2012
Call to order

Dedie Wieler, covering for acting chair, Rex Jarrell, called the meeting to order at 7:45 AM Our next meeting will be March 22nd, 7:30am in the Public Safety Building in West Tisbury.      
Attendees included: Tom Bennett, Eleanor Beth, Julia Burgess, Jacque Cage, Dave Caron, Sharon Clauss-Zanger, Cindy Doyle, Tad Crawford, Jay Ferriter, Judie Flanders, Chris Knowles, Sarah Kuh, Nancy Langman, Michael Loberg, Patsy McCornack, Karen Meeks, Paddy Moore, JoAnn Murphy, Nancy Phillips, Gayle Poggi, Bob Tonti, James Weiss, Dedie Wieler, Terre Young   Guests: Melinda Loberg, Marina Lent, Roger Wey, Joy Ganapol, Amy Houghton, Matt Poole and John Powers.  (there were other guests and unfortunately, the signup sheet did not make it back to the secretary. My apologies to those not listed.)
Members absent: Valerio Destefani, Rex Jarrell, Cynthia Mitchell, Conor Smith, Russell Smith, Connie Teixeria
Minutes:   A motion was made to accept the minutes of the January meeting . A motion to accept was seconded and unanimously approved.
Nominating: Terre Young,  for the nominating committee, read the names of new candidates as well as returning members and members leaving the council was read. Chris K proposed a motion to accept the entire slate of candidates. The motion was seconded by Patsy M. and the slate of new members to the council was unanimously approved.
Rural Scholars: Patsy McCornack,  Requests were made for any proposals for  projects for the Medical students to come to the committee by our next meeting, 3-22. Although the students don’t come before October, UMass is expecting to have proposals by the end of March when the students are ready to choose their favorites.
Grant Reports were delivered in the following order:

CORE

Tick Borne Illness

Vineyard Village at Home

New Paths Recovery Program

Chronic Disease Community Model

Hospice High School Bereavement

Daybreak Clubhouse

Let’s Move MV

At the end of the presentations, Melinda Loberg, chair of the County Commissioners recognized with gratitude the very important work of the Health Council including the sum of 3 million plus dollars our work and supporting grants have brought to this community. “Thanks to all Health Council members!”
The motion was made, seconded and approved to adjourn at 9:25 am.

Respectfully submitted,  Terre D. Young  Secretary
The next meeting will be held on February 23rd   at 7:30 in the Public Safety Building in West Tisbury.      
